

IB World School

Jakarta, 6th July 2022,

Dear Parents and Students,

On behalf of the school, we greet you with a most hearty "Hello and Welcome" to our newest Binusians, joining us for the first time in this new academic year 2022 – 2023. We look forward to sharing exciting experiences in this new academic year.

This letter is written to update you and your children about our school's First Week schedule for and the relevant Health and Safety protocols. We have received updates from the government regarding regulations on school attendance and are now able to send this letter to you. Your kind patience is much appreciated.

Our first days for MS-HS students is Wednesday 13th July and for EY-EL students Thursday 14th July.

Health and Safety Protocols

To ensure the health and safety of the school community, please complete the attached Consent and Clearance ("CC") Form prior to your child's / children's return to school. Email the completed form back to us at simprug.nurse@binus.edu. After processing the form, we will contact and inform you of the procedures to follow on coming to school on first day.

In line with the government's regulation of 100% face-face lessons, the school will not be able to support students who decide not to attend face-to-face lessons. However, if your child has a medical reason which prevents them from doing so, please reach out to us via inquiries.simprug@binus.edu We will get in touch with you to work out the best arrangements to support your child.

First Week Schedule For MS-HS

We will start the new academic year with a special face-to-face timetable on Wednesday 13th July and Thursday 14th July, as per the schedule on the following page.

On Thursday 14th and Friday 15th July, Grade 12 students will join a special seminar arranged by the Journey's Coordinator, Mr. Laughlin, and will be dismissed from classes at 14.30 on these days. They will resume their regular timetable from Monday 18th July.

From Friday 15th July, all middle and high school students will be in classes and be dismissed per their timetables.



IB World School

MS-HS First Week Timetable for Wednesday 13th July, Thursday 14th July, and Friday 15th July.

Wednesday 13th July

08.00 Welcome session for NEW TO BINUS students and parents in Floor 8 Hall 08.45 Welcome session for ALL returning and new students in Class Home Foyers 12.10 Dismissal for Grades 6 to 9 12.50 Dismissal for Grades 10 to 11 Ву Dismissal for Grade 15.15 12 per timetables

Thursday 14th July

07.30	Grade 12s at timetabled classes (special seminar from 09.40)
08.00	Grades 6 to 11 at Class Home Foyers for Orientation Day 2
12.10	Dismissal for Grades 6 to 9
12.50	Dismissal for Grades 10 to 11
By 14.30	Dismissal for Grade 12

Friday 15th July

07.30	Gr.6-12 at timetabled classes
12.00	Dismissal for Gr.6 to 11
By 14.30	Dismissal for Grade 12

First Week Schedule For Early Years - Elementary

To begin the school year, we will have our Parent Orientation Session per grade level on July 13 (Wednesday). It is optional for our early years and elementary students to attend the virtual Parent Orientation Session. Below is the schedule of the orientation using Microsoft Teams.

Grade Level	Time	To attend the Parent Orientation, click the link below.
Grade 5	08.00 - 08.50	Click here to join the meeting
Grade 4	09.00 - 09.50	Click here to join the meeting
Grade 3	10.00 - 10.50	Click here to join the meeting
Grade 2	11.00 - 11.50	Click here to join the meeting
Grade 1	12.00 - 12.50	Click here to join the meeting
Early Years	13.30 - 14.20	Click here to join the meeting

Face-to-face classes for all Early Years and Elementary students will start on July 14 (Thursday). Please refer to your child's class timetable, which will be shared during the Parent Orientation Session.



IB World School

Parent Information sessions for all parents will be provided in the following week, as scheduled by the respective coordinators and heads.

Once again, we welcome you to BINUS School Simprug, and thank you for your support as we forge ahead together in championing the futures of our children.

Sincerely,

Mr. Isaac Koh School Principal